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SUBJECT: 4TH Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting regarding 9  
  VAC 25-190, General Virginia Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (VPDES) 
  Permit for Non-Metallic Mineral Mining 
TO:  TAC Members 
FROM:  George Cosby 
DATE:  September 15, 2008 
 
A TAC meeting was held on September 4, 2008 at DEQ Piedmont Regional Office. The meeting 
began at 10 am. The TAC members and others attending the meeting were: 
 
 Walter Beck   VTCA (Vulcan) 
  Kirk Batsel  DEQ  
 Joan Crowther DEQ by Telephone  
 George Cosby DEQ   
 Fred Cunningham DEQ 
 Mitch Scott  VTCA (Martin Marietta) 
Jaime Bauer  DEQ 
Sam Hollins  VTCA 
 
Comments and items presented at the meeting were as follows: 
 

1. The TAC members discussed wording the definition of vehicle washing in section 9 
VAC 25-190-10 and the special condition no. 11 the same to avoid confusion.  

 
2. The TAC members discussed section 9 VAC 25-190-60 to clearly state item E.6. 

single discharge monitoring report for representative storm water outfalls.  
 
3. The TAC member’s review of the total maximum daily load (TMDL) section 9 VAC 

25-190-50 item 5 suggested this section be changed to include the statement as 
described in the other storm water general permit read by Kirk Batsel and tentatively 
approved at this TAC meeting.  

 
4. The TAC members discussed section Part I.A.4 to delete the wording after the word 

magnitude. Also the monitoring date for submittal of the DMR was changed from the 
30th to the 10th in subscript no. 2. Subscript no.3 was rephrased to make it clearer. 

 



5. TAC members agreed on the revision of the special condition no. 13. storm water 
monitoring TSS evaluation.  

 
6. TAC members agreed on the revision of the special condition no. 14. regarding total 

maximum daily load (TMDL).  
  

7. TAC member’s agreed to delete Part II.A.1.c.  
 

8. I advised the TAC members that I will provide the revision to the draft general permit 
regulation and forward it on to TAC members for comments.  

 
9. Walter Beck, VTCA stated at the TAC meeting that he had a registration statement 

that he would like to share with the TAC members.  
 

I thank the TAC members and others for their service on the TAC.   
 

 



 


